
24th Sunday in Ordinary Time

710 South 13th Street   ✠   Tacoma, Washington 98405   ✠   (253) 272-5136   ✠    s t leopar ish.org

September 11, 2022

Just a reminder: If you have an item for the bulletin please send it to bulletin@stleoparish.org no later than Wednesday at noon 

St. Leo Parish is a safe & welcoming place for the LGBTQA community

Para información en Español, por favor llame al teléfono (253) 272-5136

      LITURGY	

SCHEDULE
Saturday vigil - 5:00 PM     ✠      Sunday - 9:30 AM     ✠      4th Sunday of the Month - 5PM (Spanish)
Tuesday, Thursday & Friday - 12:10 PM     ✠     Sacrament of Reconciliation - Saturdays 4 to 4:30PM

to add someone to our prayer list, please contact colleenmulligan710@gmail.com or (253) 272-5136

"While he was blessing them, 
he left them and was taken 
up into heaven" - Luke 24:51



Daily Scripture Readings

Sister Peg Murphy,Laurie Vanderpool, Goodie Calugas

12 Sep 2022 – Monday 
443: 1 Cor. 11:17-26,33, Ps. 40; 

Luke 7:1-10

13 Sep 2022 – Tuesday
   444: 1 Cor. 12:12-14,27-31a, 

Ps. 100; 
Luke 7:11-17

14 Sep 2022 – Wednesday
638: Num. 21:4b-9, Ps. 78; 
Phil 2:6-11, John 3:13-17

15 Sep 2022 – Thursday
446: 1 Cor. 15:1-11,

Ps. 118; John 19:25-27, 
Luke 2:33:35

16 Sep 2022 – Friday
447: 1 Cor 15:12-20, Ps.17;

Luke 8:4-15

17 Sep 2022 – Saturday 
St. RobertBellermine

448: 1 Cor 15:35-37, 42-49; 
Ps. 56; Luke 6:1-5

18 Sep 2022 – Sunday
135: Amos 8:4-3-7, Ps. 113, 
1 Tim. 2:1-8; Luke 16:1-13

We

 Pray Pray
for:

       A Jesuit Parish
...a Catholic community centered in the Eucharist, enriched 
by diversity, committed to Gospel values, and continually 
seeking to be Christ’s servant presence in the world.

St. Leo Church

Sacred Heart Parish
English: Friday - 8AM   ✠   Sunday - 10AM
Spanish: Jueves & Sábado - 7PM   ✠   Domingo - 8AM, 12PM & 5PM

SCHEDULE
LITURGY

KEEP INFORMEDKEEP INFORMED
Check all our SLP media channels

Website
Main communication channel

stleoparish.org

Facebook
Several posts every week with season reflections and more
https://www.facebook.com/StLeoParishTacoma

eNewsFlash
Weekly newsletter with upcoming events information

Sign-up from our website,
scroll down to the bottom of any page

Sep 19 - Niall Bihun, Lorin Davidson, Julia Hegyes, Matthew Heyges,Evan Johnson,Kelley Orr, Kirsten Quinn, Dale Santkuyl, Jeffrey 
Spencer, William Turner

Sep 20 - Anna Aruiza, Franklin Caintic, Adam King, Blaine Parker, James Tolland, Elizabeth Weir Burke 

Sep 21/22 - Isabelle Centeno, Sarah Ronald, Anna Maria Garcia, Sophie Gould, Brian Hines, Najla Neumann, Liam Osborne, Adam 
Osness, Betty Zajack-Mattes

Sep 23/24- Angelo Ceccarelli, Julie Davidson-Gomez, Susan Montes-Aguirre, Renee Proctor Brown, Tess Reeber, Lynne Turner, 
Philip Bradford, Andrea Hardy, Kevin Meirose, Teresa Ruff

Sep 25 - Aileen Bacon, Thomas Foote, Maeve Glackin-Coley, Andrew Johnson, Keith Koenen, Fernando Melgar, Marie Millar, 
Christine Morris, Jillian Rizzo, Elijah Ryan-Wentworth, Rudolph Schilling	



September 11, 2022  

Dear Sisters and Brothers,  

Today, I am writing to share a letter that Fr. Sean Carroll, SJ, Provincial of the Jesuits West 
Province, shared with us. You can find the Provincial’s letter in this weekend’s bulletin.  

As you can see, the Jesuits West Province has begun a discernment process for apostolic 
planning across the entire province. At first glance, the letter can raise anxiety, speculation, 
and conclusions based on fear. Will St. Leo remain a Jesuit parish, will Sacred Heart, what 
about Bellarmine? These are the sort of questions that anxiety and speculation can 
generate.  

The letter explains why an apostolic plan is necessary. It also explains how it will happen. I 
am sure that the three apostolic works (St. Leo, Sacred Heart, and Bellarmine) will be 
engaged as the process evolves. Groups will convene to assist in this critical process guided 
by the attentive listening to the Holy Spirt. However, if we are going to be guided by the 
Holy Spirt, let us suspend speculation and judgment.  

More information will be provided by Fr. Ed Fassett, SJ, delegate to the Provincial for 
apostolic planning. As more information becomes available to me, I will share it so that you 
will know how Sacred Heart and St. Leo will participate in this discernment process.  

As we celebrate Spirit Weekend, may we continue to be open to the guidance of the Holy 
Spirit during this time of discernment. May we live this coming year with great hope and 
joy, as the three parables in Sunday’s Gospel indicate. May we do the hard work of the 
widow, who lost a coin, the shepherd, who lost a sheep, and the father, who lost a son.  

Let us come together this weekend to celebrate the start of a new cycle at St. Leo.  

Fr. Elias Puentes 

  



 
 

July 28, 2022 

 

Dear Brothers and Partners in Mission:  

  

I hope that you are all enjoying the summer.   

  

As you may know, last month I delivered an address on the state of the province at our 

congregation in Spokane. I spoke about the fact that we are at a pivotal moment in the history of 

our still-young Jesuits West Province and asked that we engage in apostolic planning to look 

together into God’s heart, to discern where we, as Jesuits and lay collaborators, are being invited to 

go.   

  

Why is this a pivotal moment? What might happen if we missed this opportunity to engage in 

prayer and conversation with one another to discern the path upon which God is calling and 

sending us?  

  

At the core of our Ignatian identity is the experience of being missioned in a union of minds and 

hearts. We are called to generous service that gives life — both to ourselves and to others. In doing 

so, our hearts look to the Lord to lead us, guide us and labor with us. We do this as individual men 

and women, and we do this as a body. But given the many demands of our good and vital work, it 

can be easy to begin losing sight of the Lord. It is then that we know that we must stop, look around 

and notice how he is present and at work. 

 

When I look at our province, I see how busy we are with so many good ministries. We do 

extraordinary work that reveals Christ to our world, even as the resources of the province itself, 

both human and temporal, are diminishing. I believe we do so because, even in this diminishment, 

we are richer than ever in the ways that we share the abundance of our Ignatian spiritual heritage 

and in the deep commitment to partnership in ministry we live out every day.    

 

At the same time, we cannot take any of this for granted. For if we do, we could soon find ourselves 

losing sight of the Lord. So, we must be intentional and deliberate in discerning how the Lord is 

calling us: to find life and grace in our diminishment on the one hand; and to bring even greater life 

through our spiritual heritage and partnerships on the other. If we fail to do this now, we will soon 

— too soon — find ourselves walking down paths where the Lord is no longer so evident to us, not 

because he is not there, but because we have forgotten how to recognize him and listen to him. We 

would then begin a time of wandering — losing our way, stumbling along, feeling the darkness 

closing in upon us, becoming afraid and uncertain, and, finally, losing that unity and sense of 

mission that define us.  

  



 

Therefore, I am inviting each of you to participate in our apostolic planning process, which will be a 

time of listening to the Lord together. It will be grounded in Ignatian discernment, the Universal 

Apostolic Preferences (UAPs), our charism and our context. Apostolic planning invites us, and I am 

inviting you, to let go of long-held assumptions and practices, to look anew for the Lord, to respond 

generously to his invitation, and to allow our hearts to be transformed. 

  

On a practical level, over the coming year you may be asked to engage in spiritual conversations, 

participate in a one-on-one interview, serve as a facilitator or a listener, or assist in some other 

capacity. Please be generous with your time and approach this process with spiritual freedom, hope 

and imagination. I know there will be many graces along the way, not the least of which is the unity 

that will come from our shared work and sense of purpose. Thank you in advance for your prayerful 

participation and assistance.  

  

I am grateful to Province Treasurer Ed Fassett, SJ, for serving as my delegate for apostolic planning 

and agreeing to manage what will be a 12 to 15-month process. Ed will be assisted by our 

consultant, Charlie Kelley, who led the then-U.S. Assistancy through its own strategic discernment 

in 2005.   

  

How we embark on this prayerful province journey, this broad consultative endeavor, will be the 

task of the 12 members of our Steering Committee. A diverse group of Jesuit and lay partners, the 

Steering Committee members will help shape and oversee this critically important work. This will be 

a time and labor-intensive project, and I want to thank the committee members for their generous 

yes to my call. Please see the attachment to this letter for a list of the Steering Committee members 

and the organizations they represent.  

  

Following is our expected timeline:   

  

Fall of 2022: Conversation and Consultation   

The Steering Committee will meet for the first time at the Curia in Portland next month from August 

14 – 16. Following that meeting, we will begin an intensive period of conversation and consultation 

that will take place in our works, in our communities and perhaps regionally. This portion of the 

timeline is geared toward information gathering, research and facilitated conversations.   

  

January – May 2023: Deliberations and Discernment  

In the second semester, we move into a period of deliberations and information processing, where 

we will ask for input as we begin to consider different paths to take. The Steering Committee will 

assess information received (data, research, consultations, etc.) and craft the key apostolic 

questions for deliberation. At the conclusion of this period, the Steering Committee will process 

responses into a draft apostolic plan that will be submitted to me.   

  

June 2023: Draft Plan & Response 

In June of 2023, our intention is to present a draft plan to the province and invite your responses. In 

the next several weeks, I will provide more details on how we plan to do this.  

 

 



 

Summer of 2023: Final Preparation    

Next summer, I will work with the Provincial Assistants, who comprise my Cabinet, and 

representatives of each sector of the province to develop a final plan.   

  

Fall of 2023: Approval of the Apostolic Plan  

After approval, we will submit the plan to Jesuit Superior General Arturo Sosa, SJ, for his 

consideration and approval. Once approved by Fr. General, we will begin a process of carefully 

planned implementation. 

  

In the coming weeks and months, I will reach out again with progress reports. We plan to establish 

a dedicated web page where we will post updates, reflections and more specifics about this 

process.   

   

In just a few days, we will celebrate the feast of St. Ignatius, which also marks the conclusion of the 

Ignatian Year, the Society’s worldwide commemoration of seminal moments in our history. As we 

thank God for our past, we look to the future and to the prayer and spiritual conversations that will 

animate our apostolic planning. Though we do not yet know where God is leading us, we know that 

we will walk this path together, growing in relationship, in trust and with a clearer sense of how we 

are being called to serve the people of God.   

  

With prayers for all of you and for the work we now begin.  

 

Gratefully in Christ,   

  

 

 

Sean Carroll, SJ  

Provincial  



 

SPIRIT MASSES - ST LEO CHURCH 
 
 

❑ SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 10 - 5:00 PM 

❑ SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 11 - 9:30 AM (Live Streamed)  

❑ SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 11 - 1:30 PM – Kateri 

WEAR YOUR RED!! 
 

 

 

 
Sept. 10 & 11 Spirit Mass 

The Spirit Mass at St. Leo parish has become a unique annual 
tradition when we come with eagerness and hopefulness to begin 
and continue anew our faith journey.  
  
The Spirit Mass is about calling forth the gifts and transformative 
grace of the Holy Spirit upon each of us and our community. Our 
prayer and bold intention are to be infused, enlightened, invigorated 
and rekindled with the Spirit as we embark on new beginnings with 
Faith Formation, a new academic year for all ages and in this season 
as followers and lovers of the Lord, recommit to our call to act justly, 
love tenderly, and be joyful bearers of the Good News as we walk 
with God. Let us renew our commitment of service to one another, 
St. Leo, and our broader community. Spirit of Love, Life, and Light 
mold us, fill us, and use us. 
 
 

  



 

 

 

  



 

 

  



 

  



 



 

http://www.virtusonline.org/virtus/


 

DO YOU DESIRE 

TO LEARN MORE ABOUT  

THE 7CATHOLIC FAITH? 

Do you desire a conversion of heart and transformation among a community of Catholic 

Christians seeking to live as disciples of Jesus Christ? Do you seek a better understanding of 

how to become a member of the Roman Catholic Church? 

The RCIA (Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults) may be for what you have longed. Bring 

your questions and concerns as you and a companion, from the St. Leo community, join in 

conversation. Interested? Inquiry will begin in early September. 

Contact: Jerry at waterhouse4@vahoo.com 

RCIA: The Mission 

Our mission is to provide a space of holiness where the Seeker can hear words of friendship, 

receive an invitation to tell their life story and where they can encounter the companionship 

of a believing community that leads one to the mystery of the living God and providing an 

avenue for the Sacraments of Initiation (Baptism, Confirmation, and Eucharist) in the 
Catholic Church. 

RCIA: Statement of Purpose 

The Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCA) is designed for adults who, after hearing the 

mystery of Christ proclaimed, consciously and freely seek the living God, and enter the way 
of faith, conversion and discipleship as the Holy Spirit opens their hearts. (RCIA #4) (you 

may contact Jerry at 253-335-2280 for additional information) 

 

 

 

 



 

UPCOMING EVENTS  

SEPTEMBER 10/11 SPIRIT WEEKEND 

SEPTEMBER 10 AFGHAN FUNDRAISER 6:00PM 

SEPTEMBER 17/18 CAMPAIGN FOR HUMAN DEVELOPMENT 

COLLECTION 

SEPTEMBER 24/25 MINISTRY FAIR 

OCTOBER 9 FIRST DAY K-12 RELIGIOUS ED 

OCTOBER 21 MISSION SUNDAY 

 

 

Prayer Shawl Ministry 

We have a prayer shawl ministry at St Leo. Parishioners knit and pray for the 

person who will receive their shawl. The prayer shawls are given to those who 

are ill, whether emotionally, spiritually, or physically. If you need a prayer 

shawl or know another person who has a need for a prayer shawl, please call: 

Donna Jerome 253-581-6653 or Kathy Hitchcock 253-564-3785 

If you are unable to come to St Leo Church, Donna Jerome is willing to deliver 

the shawl to you if you live in the Tacoma area. 

We Pray For: 

Sick: Sr. Peg Murphy, Goody Calugas, Robert 
Guilford, James Trunk 

Deceased: Betty Shea, Pat Carr, Dr. James 
Billingsley, Vincent Eldred 



 

 

The Spiritual Exercises in Everyday Life is a nine-month retreat format of the Spiritual 

Exercises of St. Ignatius, with a small retreat community that meets monthly beginning in 

September each year and runs through May (this past year we met via Zoom). Pope Francis 

has declared this year as the year of St. Ignatius, and we would love for you to journey with us. 

You can also learn more at our website at: www.seelpugetsound.org  or call Cindy Reed at   

425-736-3483 or Mary Gorman at 253-651-2027.  

If you’re reading this, Spirit must be beckoning you, at least a bit, towards the Spiritual Exercises in 

Everyday Life.  I admit freely that SEEL’s suggestion that retreatants pray for an hour a day was 

intimidating……and on many days, I did not reach that goal.   Nevertheless, the monthly SEEL retreats 

and the individual spiritual direction have deepened my relationship with God and enriched my life in 

ways I could have never imagined. ---Beth Prevo, former retreatant  

http://www.seelpugetsound.org/


St. Leo Social Justice 

Take Action against Christian Nationalism!!!!! 

“ReAwaken America Tour Comes to Washington-Idaho Border” 

We want to let you know about an event next month on the Washington-Idaho border that is the 15th 
iteration of a national movement called the ReAwaken America Tour. It will be a Christian nationalist 
political rally at a raceway in Post Falls, Idaho, on September 16-17. Michael Flynn will be one of the 
featured speakers of the event, as well as other collaborators in the 2021 January 6th insurrection and 
members of the clergy. FAN joined a letter with our colleagues in New York and the National Council of 
Churches in opposition to the recent stop of the tour at a church in Batavia, NY. 

Standing against Christian nationalism is part of the public witness we are called to at Faith Action 
Network. At the FAN board and staff retreat this summer, we renewed our commitment to stand in 
support of those who experience hate and discrimination, especially in the name of religion. As a 
multifaith movement, we commit ourselves to continue standing against antisemitism, Islamophobia, 
racism, xenophobia, and anti-democratic movements. In our current climate, as Christian nationalism 
aligns with violence and anti-democracy movements, we raise our voices to say that this movement 
does not reflect FAN’s shared values of love, justice, inclusion, equity, and compassion. We commit 
ourselves to work within our traditions to root out injustice and exclusion. Other good social Justice 
advocacy information and action steps can be found at: https://fanwa.org/advocacy/ 

Parishioner In Need – Please Read!!! 
Ms. Christina Fyffe is looking for a person who could work as a Live-In Aid to assist her. It is a position 
that authorizes 150 hours a month to be paid to the aid by the State. There will be available for this Aid 
a bedroom at this residence, with access to kitchen and bath. This situation would be rent free at “The 
Koz on MLK.” This is a position for a female with CNA experience or license. There will be a background 
ck required. The aid will also need skill to work and be comfortable with a Hoyer Lift. 
 
If you are interested in this situation, please contact Rick Samyn via email with heading Fyffe at: 
socialministry@stleoparish.org 
 
St. Leo Supportive Social Services: August Budget Report 
There was a lot of financial distribution in the month as housing conditions are not improving and living 
expenses remain high. 
 
Social Supportive Services Account as of Sept 1st is: $21,552.84. Income for the month of August was 
$5,0450.09 and total outlay was: $12,274.76. A more detail accounting and more information can be 
found on our webpage: www.stleoparish.org go to Faith/Justice – Emergency Services click Social 
Justice Updates.  
 
The Social Justice Update Page will have other information as well! 

https://www.thrivetimeshow.com/reawaken-americ
https://uploads-ssl.webflow.com/606325685793ca310e8d
https://www.nyscoc.org/event/11-30-am-press-conference-in-batavia-ny-as-a-counter-protest-against-the-reawaken-america-tour%22%20%5Ct%20%22_blank
https://fanwa.org/advocacy/
http://www.stleoparish.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Period Donations1 Budget Goal Variance

Collections Deposit  9/6/22  $     12,131 13,580$       (1,449)$     

Collection Deposit  9/13/22 13,580$       (13,580)$   

Collection Deposit  9/20/22 13,580$       (13,580)$   

Collection Deposit 9/27/2022 13,580$       (13,580)$   

-$           

Estimated Month to Date  $     12,131  $       54,320 (42,189)$   

1. Includes: in-church, mailed checks/envelopes, and online giving 

See St. Leo website for a Guide to set up online giving through MyVanco

We are Grateful for your Donations .

STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE

Month to Date: September 2022



 



Pastoral Council 
Melissa Monroe
Jeffrey Grice
Vern Harkins

Noah Basket, Chair
Heather Paez

Marcia Matthaei
Mike Bianchi
Eugena Buena-Douglas

Sr. Pat Michalek
Pat Toohey
Tom Trunk

Reporting Clergy Sexual Abuse
Society of Jesus
If you or anyone you know has felt victimized by a Jesuit at any time, please contact Mary Pat Panighetti, advocacy coordinator 
for Jesuits West, at 408-893-8398 or mppanighetti@jesuits.org, and appropriate law enforcement and child-protective agencies.

La Provincia anima a cualquier persona que se haya sentido victimizada por un jesuita comunicarse con Mary Pat Panighetti, 
Coordinadora de Apoyo para la Provincia Jesuita del Oeste, al 408-893-8398 o mppanighetti@jesuits.org, y también con las 
autoridades apropiadas y agencias de protección infantil.

Archdiocese of Seattle
Anyone who has knowledge of sexual abuse or misconduct by a member of the clergy, an employee or volunteer of the Archdiocese 
of Seattle is urged to call the archdiocesan hotline at 1-800-446-7762. The Archdiocese of Seattle has a longstanding commitment 
to transparency, accountability and assistance to persons sexually abused by clergy or by anyone working on behalf of the Church. 

Pastor: Fr. Elías Puentes, S.J. [114]

Deacon: Tom O'Loughlin [104]

Business & Facilities: Pat Keely  [109]
Finances, Human Resources & Safety, IT

Social Ministry: Rick Samyn [102]
E-Services, L’Honey, Ecumenical, Eco-Justice

Children Faith Formation: Adriana Julian [106]
Religious Education, 1st Eucharist
Sacraments for Children (ages 7 – 16)
RCIC (Rite of Christian Initiation for Children)

Bichsel Hall Coordinator: Nancy Maggart [111] 
Reservations [ bixcoordinator@stleoparish.org ] 

Custodian: Johnnie Mariano [105] 
Maintenance [ jmariano@stleoparish.org ]

Annulments
Kathy Hitchcock [ 253-564-3785 ]

Bulletin Items to: bulletin@stleoparish.org

Parish Staff (253) 272-5136 for any staff person

Associate Pastor: Phil Boroughs, S.J. [108]
Pastoral ministries, Arrange for a Priest
Sacrament of Anointing of the Sick
Funeral and Wedding Planning

 Office Coordinator: Ann Martin  [107]

Food Connection Director: Dawn Whitman
St. Leo Food Bank, Children's programs, Summer meals 

Music: Jim De Foe [118]
Choir & Music

Baptisms: Adriana Julian [120] 

Marriage Coordinator: 
[weddingcoordinator@stleoparish.org ]

Sacramental Records
Mary Lou Morgan [ mlmorgan@stleoparish.org ]

Homebound Ministry
Rosanne Trunk [ 253-208-0410 ]

Prayer Line
Mary Ann Seiwerath [ maseiwerath@gmail.com ]

“We acknowledge with gratitude and humility that St. Leo parish is on the unceded territory of the 
Puyallup Tribe which our indigenous sisters and brothers have recognized as sacred and have cared for 
throughout the generations.”
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